
OMB Contract Review 
 

Contract Name Pinellas County Health Program – Hospital Provider Agreement  
Second and Final Option of Renewal 

Bayfront HMA Medical Center, LLC    DBA Bayfront Medical Center 
GRANICUS / 
LEGISTAR 

16-921A Contract # N/A Date: 6/10/16 
 

 
 

Mark all Applicable Boxes: 
Type of Contract 

CIP  Grant  Other  X Revenue  Project  
 

Contract information: 

New Contract (Y/N)  Y 
Original Contract 
Amount 

 

Fund(s) 0001 Amount of Change renewal 

Cost Center(s) 301215 Contract Amount $570,000 

Program(s) 1569 Amount Available Total: $570,000 

Account(s) 5310017 Included in Applicable 
Budget? (Y/N) 

In FY17 Budget Request 
Fiscal Year(s) FY17 

Description & Comments 
(What is it, any issues found, is there a financial impact to current/next FY, does this contract vary from previous FY, etc.) 

 
The Human Services Department is requesting approval of the Second and Final Option of Renewal 
for the Hospital Provider Agreement with Bayfront Medical Center.  With this agreement, Pinellas 
County provides partial reimbursement for ambulatory medical services and non-emergency inpatient 
hospital care to clients enrolled in the Pinellas County Health Program.             
  
The agreement, beginning October 1, 2016 and ending September 30, 2017, is the second and final 
renewal of two (2) additional one-year terms that were included in the agreement approved for Fiscal 
Year 2015 (FY15).  Compensation was set at up to $570,000 per year in the original agreement and is 
not changed with this renewal.  The original agreement specifies that the “County shall remain a 
payer of last resort” and that clients enrolled in PCHP are not to be charged a co-pay or balance bill 
for services related to this agreement.  It also stipulates that if the funds available for services under 
this agreement become fully encumbered, the provider is obligated to continue providing the 
specified services to enrolled County clients through the remainder of the one-year term at no 
additional expense to the County.   
 
The agreement is consistent with prior agreements and seeks to provide health care needed by 
indigent residents while diverting the inappropriate use of emergency room facilities. The expense is 
included in the department’s FY17 budget request.  
 
 
 
 

 

Analyst: Veronica Ettel   Ok to Sign:     Date: 6/10/16 
 


